ALIEN SITUATION AT
HEAD OF THE LAKES IS
BECOMING SERIOUS

Ottawa, Jan. 16, —General Sir Wil-
liam Otter has found it necessary o
go to Fort William and Port Arthur
to deal with the alien enemy situa-
tion whicli has become rather seri-
ous, No less than 1,400 aliens have
been registered in the twin cities,
most of whom will be interned. The
problem confronting the authorities
is to provide work for them, more
particularly as it is not considered
desirable to have them compete with
Canadian labhor. A number of aliens
will probably be sent to clear the ex-
peramental farm in North Ontario.
Qthers will be sent to a camp to be
established in the west. General
Otter will return to Ottawa but later
on expects to make a trip through te
the Pacific coast.



